h: (02) 49549488 email: warn

ax (02) 49565297

B ) R
sbay s D B
www.warnersbay-h.schools.nsw.edu.au

lcover designed’ by
Patrick Beacher-

—

' Principal’s Message

As we move quickly into the last few weeks of the school
year | hope, on reflection, our families are happy with
what the school has offered in terms of academic, sporting
and cultural programs this year. We have all worked hard
to provide our students with the best opportunities to
achieve their personal best. The school executive are in
the process of compiling our achievements for the year
for the “Achievements” booklet which will be posted or
emailed to all families early in Term 1 2013. It is certainly
a very busy time finalising student reports, the budget,
planning and staffing for 2013. Our school enrolments
continue to growth steadily with an anticipated enrolment
of 1376 in 2013. We are at capacity in all the junior year
groups with only a small number of spaces available in
the senior school. Unfortunately | have needed to decline
requests for non local placement in Years 7 — 10, to ensure
our local placement students have a space should new
families move into the area.

This year we have continued to work towards improving
the aesthetics of the playground and classrooms for
students. In the Christmas vacation the ovals will be
aerated, re-seeded and fertilised to make a safer playing
surface for students. We will be installing irrigation to
the top and bottom ovals and planting shade trees to
make the area better for our lessons and for fun during
recess and lunch. Ten classrooms will be painted and/or

re-carpeted in the vacation as well. Whilst we have an old
infrastructure in our school, we do work hard to keep the
gardens and the rooms looking nice so that students can
feel proud of their school.

Already a few snippets of exciting news have come
through in relation to the HSC results. Congratulations
to Samuel Maher, Alexis Walker and Bronte Whitington,
whose Bodies of Works have been pre-selected into
Artexpress. Their art works entitled respectively “Imajin”,
“Abandoned” and “Five Beaches” are being considered
for Artexpress as we speak. Fingers crossed for three in
Artexpress!

Congratulations also to Breanna Walter whose musical
performance has been selected for possible inclusion in
Encore.

Congratulations as well to Dylan Mitchell whose Major
Design Project for Industrial Technology has been
nominated for inclusion in InTech 2013, the annual
exhibition of outstanding Major Design Projects developed
by 2012 HSC Industrial Technology students. This is very
exciting as it heralds some very strong HSC results again
this year. We receive the results in mid December and I'm
sure there will be fantastic results to share and celebrate.

On the sporting side congratulations to Erin Moore
(10), Georgie Picker (9) and Amelia Stocker (7) whose
team recently came third in the Open Synchronised Ice
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Skating Division at the NSW Ice Skating Championships
in Canterbury, qualifying them for the Australia National
Ice Skating Championships to be held in Brisbane in early
December. Good luck girls.

Please continue to passonto meanystudentachievements
that have occurred out of the school so that | can share this
news with our school community through this Bulletin.

In conclusion, another swift but successful year. It’s hard
to believe we are in the last few weeks of the school year.
Time flies when you are having fun!

Thank you to the dedicated staff, our wonderful students,
and our supportive parents and families who make my
job so satisfying and rewarding. Have a wonderful and
safe Christmas with family and friends, | hope to see many
parents and friends at our Presentation Day ceremonies
to say a final thank you for the year. Please see the
calendar later in the Bulletin for details of the Year Group
assemblies and celebrations.

Dr Sharon Parkes

Principal.

HELEN O’'GRADY
DRAMA ACADEMY
2013

“Increase your child’s
communication skills, self-confidence
and creative talents.”
(Improvisation, Movement and Scriptwork)

NEWCASTLE REGION:

DRAMA CLASSES:

(Charlestown, Elermore Vale, Merewether, Maitland and Nelson Bay)

PRIMARY
YOUTH

7 - 12 YEARS
12-17 YEARS

STUDIOS ACROSS THE NEWCASTLE REGION:

Enrolments now being taken
for 2013 -TERM 1

( CLASSES CONDUCTED IN THE HUNTER FOR THE PAST 20 YEARS.)

Principal: Shane Skerly
Ph: 02 49 692338 for details

Email: dramacorp@bigpond.com

wotoo,

&P

Driving Schoo@
0448 807 717

Professional tuition in a relaxed atmosphere
Automatic/ Manuals—5 star ANCAP rating
Fully qualified instructor with child protection
checks

Pick up & drop off from home - school - work
All cars dual controlled

1:1 specialised training tailored to your needs
Night lessons available by appointment

Packages and gift certificates available

ASK ME ABOUT YOUR KEYS2DRIVE FREE
LESSON

SCHOOL REPORTS

School reports will be handed out on
Tuesday, 18 December, 2012 at 3.00pm.

PLEASE NOTE THAT
REPORTS CANNOT BE GIVEN OUT EARLY.

If your child is unable to be present to pick their school
report up on Tuesday, 18 December, please provide a
self-addressed stamped ($1.50) A4 envelope and their
report will be posted home.

LOST PROPERTY

We have accumulated a large amount of lost property at
the school. Please ask your child to check at the school
office if they have lost an item. All lost property will be
recycled at the end of the school year.

Please note: If your child’s name is on the item, it is able
to be returned to them .

Thank you

Administration
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CAPA NEWS

Congratulations to our CAPA HSC students. Bronte Whitingham , Alexis Walker
and Sam Maher have been pre selected for the Visual Arts showcase event AR-
TEXPRESS and Breanna Walters has had her HSC Music performance program
pre-selected for the musical equivalent, ENCORE. This is wonderful news for
both the students and their teachers and reflects the continued achievement of
excellence in the CAPA faculty. We wish them luck in the final selection process.

Thank you to all who attended or participated in our Semester 2 MAD Night on
the 28 November. It was a fabulous evening and the annual Talent Quest, as
always, was a huge success. As usual the MPC was full of wonderful artworks
in particular the Year 10 Visual Arts, Ceramics and Photography. These students
have not had their work displayed yet this year due to the timing of assessment
tasks and it was a pleasure to be able to see such talented artists display their
work.

Our Visual Artist of the Month for November was Beau McDonald of Year 10
and our December recipient is Caitlin Reeves, also of Year 10. Congratulations
to these two students who have produced excellent work amongst a very high
achieving group of students. Each winner of the Artist of the Month receives
an award from the Principal, an Itunes voucher, plus fame and fortune through
having their name displayed on the school sign. Well done to all the recipients
for 2012 and | look forward to the continuation of this positive award throughout
2013.

Congratulations to the following students on their winning
performances in the Talent Quest:

1st Place - Elise Jensen

2nd Place - September Chase

3rd Place - Codi Pollock and Emily Lane
Encouragement - Jessica Schembri and Jamila Elliott

Also a big thank you to Marc Rolet, Dave Forbes and Bob
Corbett for being such wonderful judges on the evening
and giving up their time to participate in this event.

| would like to take this opportunity % I'
to thank the CAPA staff and students Z& LA

support.
Thank you

Mrs Farmer.
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chool Ties

are for sale at the School Office for those students /
parents who need to make an urgent purchase outside
Uniform Shop hours.
School ties must be worn to all formal assemblies and

on excursions where students are expected to wear their
uniform.

$ 2 0 cash, cheque or credit card only

- no EFTPOS available.

Cheques to made out to Daylight Sportswear Pty Ltd.

Thank you.

Student
Leadership Day

20 November

Warners Bay High School

Awards Presentations
2012

9:15am - 11:30 am in MPC

(Please be seated by 9.00am)

Yearll

Tuesday, 18 December, 2012

Year 10

Friday, 14 December, 2012

Year 9

Monday, 17 December, 2012

Year 8

Wednesday, 12 December, 2012

Year 7/

Tuesday, 11 December, 2012

All students are reminded full school

uniform including TIES are to be worn

to Presentation Ceremonies.

Any queries please contact

Ms Lynne Sherwood (Years 10-12)
or Ms Rachel Noonan (Years 7-9)
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TAS DEPARTMENT

It’s been a busy term in TAS with great
achievements from both students and
staff. With the completion of Year 12
courses, and HSC exams all finished,
we are starting to look forward to
some positive results. We had some
brilliant news for Mr Mackay’s Industrial
Technology Metals and Engineering class, with one student being
shortlisted for InTech, a showcase of outstanding Major Design
Projects.

Mr Ford and Mrs Mangovski hosted a Game Training Workshop which was a huge success. Forty students were involved;
it was very popular Any students who missed out can do an online course. If you are interested see Mrs Mangovski for
more details. Due to the high interest, the computing staff is considering the development of a
‘Programming Club’ which will run at lunchtimes. Please express your interest to Mr Ford, Mrs
Mangovski or Miss Kennedy. Also Year 12 Software Design and Development are beginning an
X-Box development teaching unit, next year. Stay tuned for more information.

Mrs Mangovski’s students have been preparing for the Viral Film Festival which will run on 14
December at an incursion held in the MPC. All students are welcome to enter a film into the
festival. Check out the Facebook page ‘Viral 2012 WBHS’ for more details.

Year 7 for a Day has been a huge success this year in the TAS department. Year 5 students from
surrounding primary schools attended to see what it is like going to Warners Bay High School.
They participated in activities such as cooking pizza, baking scones, metal work, animation
creation and woodwork.

Year 10 has finished the RoSA, and has begun bridging courses in Hospitality, Food
Technology, Textiles and Design, Engineering Studies, Industrial Technology: Timber/
Metals and Engineering, Software Design and Development, Design and Technology/
Multimedia, Community and Family Studies and Exploring Early Childhood. The Bridging
Course is an opportunity for students to trial classes that they are interested in for Year
11. It allows them to continue to progress with their learning for the next few weeks at
_ a higher level of engagement.

In Food Technology, students have been entering a
~__food presentation competition through Instagram.

£ j When students have completed a dish, they
' "¢ photograph and add it to their Instagram account
“ with a hash tag #foodatwbhs to be considered for
the grand prize.

We have been working on displaying students’” work in TAS. If you would like to see
‘ some of the brilliant work in our faculty, come to E Block and look at some of our

g displays. Thank you so very much to -
all the wonderful students in TAS who
continue to do their best in all tasks
and contribute in class.

Mrs Hart

(Relieving Head Teacher TAS)
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WARNERS BAY HIGH SCcHOOL
P & C ASSOCIATION
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The last meeting of the Warners Bay High School P & C
Association was heldin Room H1 on Tuesday 27 November.
At this meeting we celebrated the year’s successes with
some Christmas nibbles and a drink. It was a great way to
finish the year.

The operation of the canteen, which is the P & C’s major
income source, has had another good year. The profits
from the canteen have enabled the P & C to provide
much needed extra funding for the school to purchase
additional resources. This year we have been able to
hand over $60,000 to the school. We would like to thank
Wendy, Marg and the canteen volunteers for their efforts.

Some of the major items funded in the 2012 budget were:

e Multimedia Cabinet Containing Data Projector and

Speakers $2,354.49
e QuikShade 3mx3m Portable Shelter $318.09
e Bottle-fill/Drink Station on D Block Wall $2,040.00

e NSW DET Smart Board 64 ‘SB660 Standard Bundle’

with installation $6,990.05
e Homework Help Program $3,400.60
e 3 x Dress Making Models $1,047.00

e 18 x Engineers Vice for Metalwork Room  $3,105.00

Epson Ultra Short Throw Data Projectors with

installation $8,534.23
e Mathematics Text Books $5,019.40
e Interactive White Board $5,792.66
e Commerce Text Books $1,526.18
e |Pads and Cases $2,280.00
e Photography Equipment $3,911.36

At the last meeting for the year, the P & C ratified our
2013 budget. Again the quantity of budget submissions
highlighted the importance the faculties place on being
able to gain extra funding to provide additional resources
for our children. It made the task of prioritising the
submissions very difficult.

As this is the final Bay Bulletin for the year, the P & C would
like to wish you all a Merry Christmas and Happy New
Year. The first meeting of the New Year will be held on 26

February. We look forward to your continued support in
2013 and hope to see you at our first meeting

Phillip Jones

President

CHAPMAN
OPTOMETRIST

464 THE ESPLANADE
WARNERS BAY
4948 5069

Since 1980
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LIBRARY NEWS
WBHS PRINCIPAL'S READING CHALLENGE!

So far 140 students have entered a total of around 2,500 books
which they have read for our 2012 Principal’s Reading Challenge
(PRC). Well done everyone who has been involved this year —
Mrs Bright and | are proud of all of you.

Prize giving time is just around the corner for these students.
Our last PRC meetings for the year will be held over the next
couple of weeks. At these, two lucky students, one from Years
7 or 8 and one from Years 9 to 12, will win a bagful of Christmas
goodies to take home. As well, the students who have read the
greatest number of books will receive prizes.

In the second last week of Term 4 (Friday, 14 December)
students who have entered the PRC will meet in the Library
after recess for the draw for the winners of the 2 x $100, 2 x $50
and 2 x $25 vouchers. To receive these prizes students must be
at this meeting (unless they have notified us beforehand with
an acceptable reason or are in the outgoing Year 12).

If your child has been participating in the Challenge, please
remind them to make sure they put all their entry forms into

the PRC box in the library by Friday, 7 December.

We love the philosophy displayed in the following graphic:
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Mrs Helen Clarke
Principal’s Reading Challenge Organiser

PARENTS

Does your child need an extra hand
with English or Mathematics ?

KipMCGrath EDUCATlONCEﬂEs

« All grades to advanced Year 12.
« Individual programs to suit the
specific needs of your child.

o All Tutors fully qualified.

We guarantee an improvement in your
child’s results and confidence or your
money back.

Take advantage of our free, no

obligation, assessment which tells you
the exact grade level of your child.

For more information visit our web site
www.kipmgrath.com.au/wallsend

Or you can call Christine at any time on

4950 2207

Ice SKATING NATIONAL CHAMPIONSHIPS

Erin Moore, Georgie Picker and Amelia Stocker recently
came third in the Open Synchronised Ice Skating Division
at the NSW Ice Skating Championships in Canterbury
qualifying for the Australian National Ice Skating

Championships to be held in Brisbane on 2 December.
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GAME TRAINING WORKSHOP A ROARING SUCCESS!

Forty budding game developers attended the much
anticipated Game Training Roadshow on 22 November
which was organised and hosted by the Computing
staff of the TAS faculty. It was a wonderful opportunity
for students to learn to create their own video games.
The session was run by industry expert, Jeff Ayling of
GameTraining.

Students learnt how to create their own commercial grade
3D World with hills, ocean, sky and trees which blow in
the wind. They also learnt how to import vehicles to make
a fun driving game, write simple artificial intelligence
code and character animation code as well as the 12 most
important coding concepts needed to create games for
all major platforms, mobile devices and games consoles.

Students received links to the free commercial grade
development software, access to a library of game
development resources and online video tutorials to
use at home (valued at over $3500). These resources
included vehicle packs, 3D models, scripts, terrain tools,
an amazing weather simulator and a fully scripted ten
level physics game.

Great fun was had by all in attendance! If you didn’t
manage to get one of the coveted seats at this year’s
event, see Mrs. Mangovski in TAS for details on how you
could still get in on the action.

Let's Go... 2012

Short Film Festival: Viral 2012

Warners Bay High School is hosting its very first short film
festival! There will be prizes awarded for each of the four
categories:

e Stop Motion

e Narrative =
e Music Parody

e Computer Animated

Entries for all films close Wednesday, 5 December! Each
category has its own set of rules and conditions, so be
sure to check out the Viral 2012 WBHS Facebook page
for more details!

Students wishing to enter a film into the festival will
need to pick up an entry form from the front office. See
Mr. Brown (English) and Mrs. Mangovski (TAS) for more
information!

Finalist films will be shown at the film festival held in the
MPC on 14 December during periods 6 — 8! All students
are invited to buy a ticket to the event and enjoy the
great student created films on offer!

MPC periods 6-81
Fri, Dec 14th

WBHS Short Film:Eestival

Create and submit your film
to WIN fantastic prizes!
Wed, DEC 5th!
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ScHoOOL CHECKERS CHAMPIONSHIPS

Twenty one students entered our 2012 WBHS
Checkers Championships. The round robin part
of the competition was played in three divisions:
Year 10 & 11; Year 9; Year 7 & 8. For playoffs,
the students played in their individual year
divisions, and the winners of these played off to
become School Champion. All players are to be
congratulated for the spirit in which the matches
were played.

Winners are:
School Champion Tanisha Brown
School Runner-Up Mitchell Dunlop
Year 11
Champion Tanisha Brown
2N Rachel Regan
Year 8
3RD Jake Bates o - Svian Huh
ampion an Hughes
=4™ John Fernance P y - g -
2NP Jamie Morris
=4™ Jacob Taylor
3r0 Lachlan Thomas
4qm™ Lloyd James
Year 10
Champion Mitchell Dunlop
- Year 7
2nd Corey Sills - —
Champion Nick Kimberley
2NP Louy Bonna
Year 9 Y y
- 3RD Reese Mackaway
Champion Connor Croese -
- 4qm™ Darcy Lewis
2N Kaanchi Bavle
3r0 Lance Crane
4™ Henry Humphrey
5™ Swati Kapoor
6™ Curtis Yates
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CHESS: ONE DAY TOURNAMENTS

Our school entered a team in the Sydney Academy of Chess
One Day Schools Tournament this year. Twelve of our students
played in this Swiss style tournament at Waratah Technology
High School in August. Our Warners Bay High School team won
this day, which meant that we qualified for the State Semi Finals,
which were held at The Kings School at Parramatta. Our team
played extremely well in the State Semi-Finals and finished the
day in 4" position, three points short of qualifying for the State
Finals. This was an extremely pleasing result, especially as it
was our first experience in this style of competition. The team
which competed in the State Semi-Finals is: Mitchell Dunlop,
Lloyd James, Henry Humphrey, Louy Bonnay and Connor Croese.

CHESS: SCHOOL SPEED CHESS TOURNAMENT

EXCITING NEW INNOVATION

Our success and the enjoyment of the One Day Tournament
above has spurred the idea of running a Speed Chess
Tournament at school in our Library.

Practice matches were played during Week 7, Monday
19 to Thursday, 22 November. Anyone can come on
any day to see how they like it this week.

Actual comp will be played in Week 8: Monday, 26 No-
vember, and runs each lunch time that week till Thurs-
day, 29 November.

For the comp, two matches will be played each lunch-
time, so eight matches will be played by each player.
Players need to be in the Library ready to play the first
match at 1.35pm.

Format: This tournament is an eight round ‘Swiss’
competition. This means that all players play eight
games and no-one is ‘knocked out’ of the tournament.

Time Limit: each player has maximum five minutes of
moves for each match. Chess clocks will be used in this
tournament. You need to attend at least one practice
session in Week 7 to see how the comp works, and get
used to using the chess clocks. If a player gets to zero
time, they lose that match.

The winner is the player on most points after the eight
rounds.

We hope to have lots of students enter this fun comp, especially
those who may not have entered the “more formal” Chess
Championships competitions run previously. Come along and
see how you like it!

Ms Sue Bright

Chess and Checkers
Co-ordinator

Warners Bay High School
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SCHOOL DIARY

Yr 8 Pass Camp for 2 days

Yr 6-7 Parent Information Night, 7-8:30 P.M.
in the MPC

Eleebana P.S. Presentation

Yr 12 Hospitality, Work Studies First Aid
Yr 7 Presentation Day

Yr 8 Maths Luna Park Excursion

Yr 8 Presentation Day
Yr 10 Bridging Course finishes

Yr 10 Presentation Day - Last day for Yr 10

Short Film Festival MPC

Work Experience for Yr 10 till end of the year

Yr 9 PresentationDay
Yr 11 Presentation Day

Last day for all students

Legally Blonde Excursion to Sydney
School Development Day

School Development Day

Australia Day Public Holiday
School Development Day

Yrs 7,11 and 12 return to School

All students return to School

Mmerry Christmas and Safe Felidays

UNIFORM SHOP TALK

What a very busy year it’s been at the Uniform Shop.
Thanks to all the parents and students who have purchased
uniforms throughout the year and supported the Uniform
Shop. By supporting our School Uniform Shop you are
supporting our school.

The Uniform Shop will be open right up to the last week
of school. We re-open for extra days in the school holidays
before school starts. See the printout on the next page for
times and dates. The new price list is also in the Bulletin.
A big thank you to our wonderful volunteers who always
make the running of the shop so much easier in those
busy times. | couldn’t do it without you.

SENIOR JERSEYS

The first round of senior jerseys have been ordered and
may even be here by the end of the year. | will let everyone
know when they are ready for collection.

| will be making another senior jersey order, so if anyone
has missed out they can now pay $66 at the Front Office,
bring their receipt to the Uniform Shop, try on a jersey
and place an order.

YEAR 12 BOMBER JACKET

The design for the Year 12 bomber jacket has been chosen
and orders have been taken. | hope that all those that
wanted one placed an order in time. Thanks to lona for
organising the try on days and even going to the trouble
of making a Face Book page so everyone was able to have
input into the design and have their questions answered.

PAYMENT

Payment can be made by cash or EFTPOS. Cheques are no
longer accepted.

Orders can be made over the phone and paid for by credit
card.

OLD UNIFORMS

If you have any old school uniforms in wearable condition,
please bring them into the Uniform Shop or Front Office
and they will be donated to the Welfare Department for
families in need.
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WARNERS BAY HIGH &CHOOL
UNIFORM &HOD

Uniform Shop Manager - Ms Yvonne Wade
Phone: 49549617 during shop hours or 0412 605982 (mobile)

ODERATING HOURS

WEDNESDAY | 8.00AM - 12.00PM
USUAL OPERATING HOURS THURSDAY 12.00PM - 4.00PM
YEAR 6 PARENT INFO. NIGHT 6th DECEMBER | THURSDAY 12.00PM - 9.30PM
YEAR 6 ORIENTATION DAY 30th NOVEMBER FRIDAY 8.00AM - 4.00PM
17th JANUARY | THURSDAY 8.00AM - 3.00PM
18th JANUARY FRIDAY 8.00AM - 3.00PM
HSSEI%%S 21st JANUARY | MONDAY 8.00AM - 3.00PM
22nd JANUARY |  TUESDAY 8.00AM - 3.00PM
23rd JANUARY | WEDNESDAY 8.00AM - 3.00PM
STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY 2013 29th JANUARY |  TUESDAY 8.00AM - 4.00PM
SCHOOL BEGINS - YEARS 7,11,12 |  30th JANUARY | \WEDNESDAY 8.00AM - 4.00PM
SCHOOL BEGINS - YEARS 8,9,10 31st JANUARY | THURSDAY 8.00AM - 4.00PM

From the 2nd week of term 1, regular operating hours will be
EVERY WEDNESDAY - 8.00AM - 12.00PM
EVERY THURSDAY - 12.00PM - 4.00PM

N

-
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WARNERS BAY HIGH SCHOO | |/ 111}
UNIFORM S8HOD As

Uniform Shop Manager - Yvonne Wade | _
Phone: 49549617 (shop hours) . & :

0412 605982 (mobile)
OPERATING HOURS
EVERY
WEDNESDAY -
8.00AM - 12.00PM
THURSDAY
12.00PM - 4.00PM
Additional hours on demand
refer to King Street Noticeboard

A
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ITEM PRICE
GIRLS SPORT (UNISEX)
$/S White Blouse & Piping $29.00 | | Football Socks 2-7, 7-12, 11-14 $8.50
2 Pleat Tartan Skirt $48.50 | | Microfibre Trackpants $38.00
4 Pleat Tartan Skirt $48.50 | | Sport Shorts - Standard Length $27.00
Black (Stretch) Slacks $39.00| |Sport Shorts - Longer Length $27.00
Black Prestalene Shorts $35.00 Sport Polo Shirt $34.50
Black Thick Stockings $9.50
BOYS SPECIAL/OTHERS
$/S Tailored White Shirt $29.00 | | Winter Scarf* $20.00
Black Gabardine Shorts $35.00 School Ties $20.00
Black Gabardine Trousers $42.00 | | School Cap $15.00
UNISEX Apron $10.00
Custom Polo Shirt $28.00 | | Chef’s Cap $6.50
School Jacket $65.00 Broad Brimmed Hats - UV Protection $15.00
80/20 Wool Jumper $68.50 | | Senior Polo - Yrs 11 & 12 $38.00
Polar Fleece Top $19.00 | | Senior Jersey - Yrs 11 & 12 - Long Sleeve TBA
Wool Cardigan $72.00
Zip up Fleece Jacket $40.00
White Socks $7.50
Please check
GIRLS 2 - 26 (Standard commercial size) - in at the
specific girls items Front Office
BOYS 8,10,12 + Extra small on arrival.
S/M/L - XXXXXL
UNISEX Same as Boys sizes
SPORT Same as Boys sizes
JUMPERS 10 - 26

Daylight Sportswear Pty Ltd
EFTPOS AVAILABLE



STUDENT INVOICES

. . . ch
For your convenience, Student Invoices are now being sent to you with ea

issue of the Bay Bulletin.

Please look on the back of the address label of this edition to

locate your invoice.
WARNERS BAY HIGH SCHOOL

"Quality Education for All"
1 Myles Avenue WARNERS BAY NSw 2282
Phone: (02) 49549488 - Fax: (02) 49565297

Invoice to: fiarénticéreéive} -
Invoice Date: 28/03/2011
Amounts paid on or after the invoice date (28/03/2011) will still appear on this invoice.

Student Name
[ 02-Dec-10

Total for student:

Total for family:

CREDIT CARD PAYMENT SLIP:
CARD NUMBER: ANEENENE visa]

EXPIRY DATE (mm/yy)| CCV NUMBER:

CARDHOLDER NAME:

PAYMENT AMOUNT:
L ]

SIGNATURE:
Please Note: the General Contribution is voluntary.
Subject money is used to provide consumables.
Dr Sharon Parkes

Principal

Parents / caregivers who receive the Bay Bulletin by email will

receive their invoice by mail as usual.

SCHOOL
MAGAZIINE
2012
NOW

AVAILABILE

“Quality Education for All”
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